
Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 26th August 2015 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Vic Stewart, Richard Watt, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Ian Gilmour, Norma McGeever, Anthea Grierson, PC Cammy Asmar, Joanna Cherry MP and Councillors Dominic Heslop and Ricky Henderson. 
Visitor: Hamish Leal.
1. Apologies: Susan Perriss, Anne Wimberley, Gordon Miller, Russell Salton, Ken Davies and Councillor Bill Henderson. 

2. Minutes of June 24th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes of 24th June were accepted as a true record.
* Richard had written to Inspector Liz Duthie regarding the excellent police work at Curriemuirend Park earlier in the year by PC Derek Brown.  JGCC had heard over the summer that Derek was to be moved to Corstorphine which was regrettable as he had been a most effective officer for our area.
* Ian had cleaned up the pavement outside the bicycle shop.  Cliff had been informed by a member of the public that the postbox on Lanark Road was to be re-painted within the following 2 weeks.

* The grass beside the tennis courts had been mown by Craig Dunlop’s team over the Summer.

* Bill and Gordon were absent and therefore unable to report in person on the issue at Saughton Park. However, they had exchanged emails regarding the future use of sporting facilities there and Gordon had agreed to follow up the issue after his visit to the park later in the week. 

Action: Gordon
* An update on Facebook uptake had been compiled by Russell and circulated by email on the day before the meeting.

* Actions from 24th June re Juniper Park Road and in Neil’s Planning Report would be dealt with individually later in the meeting.
3. Reports and recent meetings: 
3.1  Secretary: There had been no licensing issues in our area over the Summer.
3.2  Treasurer: In Ken’s absence Helen reported that at the June meeting there had been  £239.56 in the No. 1 account. Outgoings had included £18.79 for a thank you gift of wine to the auditor and £35 for data protection registration.  The annual grant from CEC of £690.22, plus interest of £0.03, had increased the total to £876.02 in this account on 20th August.  In the No. 2 account there had been  £6,787.66 at the date of our previous meeting.  Since then market income had been £65 in June, less £40 for the  band, plus £45 in July.  Further sales of the BM History booklet had brought in £12. Interest amounted to £0.67.  Outgoings included one £10 voucher redeemed at the June market and £69.18 for the costs of maintaining the village flower tubs, leaving a balance at the bank on 20th August of £6,791.15.  

3.3  Monthly local planning matters … report had been circulated separately in advance:

With reference to the decision by the Reporter to uphold the appeal by Gladman Developments to permit building at Ravelrig  Road, Balerno, Neil commented that the Reporter had downplayed the problem of congestion on Lanark Road although it had been a major factor in the decision to reject the developer’s appeal at Cockburn Crescent. According to Ricky, steps were being taken to seek a judicial review of the Ravelrig Road decision. Joanna felt that such a review was somewhat limited in its scope to legal niceties about how the decision had been reached rather than about arguments for or against development. Gordon MacDonald MSP had already written to Alex Neil MSP, Minister for Housing and Communities, emphasizing the problems of traffic congestion, and Joanna undertook to do the same. It was agreed that JGCC would support Balerno CC in its continuing objections to the Ravelrig development, mainly on the grounds that any development further west along the Lanark Road would compound the existing problems of congestion in Juniper Green. Ricky pointed out that another factor to be considered was that the building of more large family houses did nothing to address the need for affordable housing or the demand for smaller properties arising from an ageing population wishing to downsize.
With reference to the Garden District proposals by Murray Estates, JGCC had been asked for a further meeting with representatives of the developers to look again at possible plans for the northern part of the Garden District area. Cliff had invited them to our September committee meeting.

Cala had submitted an application for building at Newmills Road, Balerno, offering to contribute to an improved traffic light system at Gillespie Crossroads designed to ease traffic flow.
Other ongoing issues were our objections to the proposed demolition of the former nursery building in Woodhall Drive and to the extension of the nursery in Foulis Crescent. Dominic and Ricky believed these would go before the full Planning Committee for their consideration.
The road to Baberton Golf Club had not yet been adopted, but the promised 20 mph signs had been painted on the surface of Baberton Avenue opposite the tennis courts.

The latest SESplan Main Issues Report had been published in July. Responses were invited by the end of September. Community council members had been invited to a meeting to consider the plan at the Gibson Craig Hall on 7th September. Nothing could be deduced from the plan about individual sites, but there had been a change from earlier versions to the general planning principles underlying the plan: now, instead of recommending the bulk of development outside Edinburgh in Fife, West Lothian and Midlothian, the aim was to reduce the number of car journeys by introducing growth corridors to the city along its main public transport access routes, which would inevitably impact on the green belt. More building would thus take place within the city boundary, but the preferred objective within the plan to build nearly 42,000 houses in Edinburgh by 2030 looked ambitious in light of the present state of the construction industry. Neil had an ‘Easy Read Guide’ to the Plan which Richard would circulate round the committee. Action: Richard
The Southwest Communities Forum would meet in September to arrive at a common view on the plan.  Neil agreed to circulate some points on the plan for consideration before our next meeting.  Action: Neil
3.4  Meetings: Ahead of the meeting Cliff had circulated the up-to-date spreadsheet of issues from the 17 July walkabout.  Cliff had attended a meeting of Balerno CC on 13 August when over one hundred residents had discussed the recent decision to permit development at Pilmuir Farm.  As part of the work with SWCF, on 19 August Cliff, accompanied by Archie Clark, had attended a meeting of the Population and Migration Scotland committee of NRS to discuss a new methodology to calculate population changes.
Helen had attended  a  Neighbourhood  Funding meeting at which £9,030 had been distributed, leaving £25,000 still to be disbursed. It had been agreed that money would be granted towards the restoration of the Water of Leith Grotto in Colinton Dell.
4. Police report: June/ July and July/ August had been virtually crime-free in Juniper Green and Baberton Mains. Nothing had been taken as a result of one housebreaking in Baberton Mains. A car had been stolen in Juniper Green when the thief retrieved keys from a garage letterbox where they had been posted by the owner. Cammy would carry out speed checks following reports of speeding cars on Baberton Mains Drive near the primary school. At Ricky’s request, he agreed to bring statistics of hate crimes reported in the area to future meetings. He agreed to attend the October Farmers’ Market community stall with a post-coding kit for bicycle owners.
Anthea reported continuing problems with drivers in Baberton Mains Wynd reversing on to pavements and performing U-turns at school opening and closing times.
4.1  Safety committee meeting: the next Safety Committee meeting was scheduled for 2nd November.
5. JGCC matters:
5.1  Tidying up JG – MacKay’s Wood: Ian raised the need for a working party to do some tidying of the overgrown footpath in MacKay’s Wood. He would decide on a date and ask for volunteers sometime before 22nd September. Action: Ian
5.2  JG Farmers Market … Survey and August 22 feedback: Russell had circulated the analysis of the survey he and Richard had produced. It was agreed that the survey gave reasons for guarded optimism for the market’s future and that on balance we should renew our licence after September. Ian said that Pie Not? had expressed interest in  taking click and collect orders, while Russell already did so for the Fairtrade stall. Dominic, Ricky and Joanne agreed it provided a good opportunity to meet constituents informally. Cliff had made approaches which had led him to believe that we would probably have a fruit and vegetable stall in September, with the less certain possibility also of a butcher’s stall.
5.3  JG toilets: … what next? Hamish Leal was welcomed to the meeting. He had responded to the JGCC Newsletter entry on the ‘Streetlife’ website by proposing that the public toilet should be retained and operated by volunteers, as had two others. However, it was not clear what CEC was proposing to do with the site; if it were to be sold and taken over by the community, JGCC would have to set up a village trust to raise funds and ensure a regular income for its purchase, maintenance and running costs. Community Councils themselves were prohibited from owning property. Running costs would include public liability insurance, water and electricity bills, upkeep of the building, etc.. Ricky and Dominic undertook to find out what the Community Empowerment Act implied in relation to such a takeover and exactly what CEC intended to do with the premises and its site. Action: Dominic and Ricky
5.4  Juniper Park Road progress: Cliff had received an email from Dr Andy Edwards of PNP indicating that work had been contracted out to improve the surface on the stretch of road immediately to the east of the Bloomiehall Park gates. Andy hoped that the work could begin around November.
5.5  JG Village Hall: Malcolm Brown (Chairman) and Barbara Badger (Treasurer) had been to a meeting of CEC officials to discover more news on the future of the Village Hall. Discussions had centred on how savings could be made.  CEC officials were impressed that profits at the hall were ploughed back into improvements there. 
5.6  Plans for the Autumn … Book Week: A programme of events had now been arranged with speakers coming to venues in Currie and Juniper Green in Scottish Book Week, November 23-29.  More details would emerge soon. In the meantime book related activities for school age children were being sought. Anthea had already booked Simon Radcliffe for JGPS pupils and was interested in Christine de Luca’s ‘Tweet Your Street’ project. Cliff would contact Christine de Luca to coordinate Currie Primary School’s request for this activity with that of JGPS. Anthea also intended to invite other writers into the school. The Library Service was planning an activity for nursery age children with venues hopefully in both JG and Currie. There would be a wine-tasting and poetry evening at the Bowling Club for which there would be an entry charge of £5.00; otherwise the other events in JG would be free. Funding had been obtained from the Scottish Book Trust and the Neighbourhood Partnership and was expected from C&B News. Neil would put information about the programme into C&B News for the October issue. Action: Cliff and Neil
5.7  Next summer’s gala: A group would be formed of interested parties from within the community. Anthea asked for afternoon meetings so that two teacher representatives could attend to help plan for the gala and said she would prefer the gala to be arranged for the second or third Saturday in June, so that it would not clash with the school’s end of term activities in the last week of the month. Jim Ferguson had agreed to join the organizing group and volunteers were asked for from JGCC. The first meeting of the planning group would take place in September.
6. Councillors’ corner: neither councillor present had anything to add to what had already been said.
7. AOCB:
7.1 Timing of meetings: Richard had chatted with one mum from Baberton Mains who had said that she and some of her friends might come along to a JGCC meeting if it were not at such an anti-social time for families. It was agreed that a trial meeting would be held from 1.30 - 3.30 pm in January. Perhaps this could be publicized beforehand to parents at school closing time.
7.2 Boundary Reviews: Helen had printed and circulated maps showing proposed changes to Edinburgh’s electoral boundaries which were designed to produce wards with roughly equal sized electorates. While it was recognised that these would not affect Juniper Green Community Council boundaries and responsibilities, it was agreed that splitting Colinton between two wards, giving Colinton CC 7 instead of 3 city councillors to deal with, could have an adverse effect on their operations and community identity. If  Colinton CC wished to resist the split, they could rely on JGCC support.
7.3 School targets and request for Maths volunteers at JGPS: Anthea said that the primary school had adopted two targets, to improve Maths performance and to focus on Sustainability. Questionnaires about Sustainability had been issued and she asked if JGCC could complete one. Neil agreed to coordinate a response to the questionnaire. She also asked if the Community Council could help her find volunteers to assist with teaching Maths. Cliff agreed to put an appeal for volunteers in the next JGCC Newsletter. Action: Cliff
8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.:  The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday 23 September, starting at 7pm. 

___________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)                    /       /


